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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 3 

 

Week 5 

District Boys 

Soccer 

 

Week 6 

Year 6/7 Camp 

 

25 August 

Choir Excursion 

9am to 12pm 
 

Week 7 

Year 6/7 Camp 
 

2 September 

Disco 
 

3 September 

Pupil Free Day 
 

 

Week 8 

6 September 

School Closure Day 

Leadership News 
Welcome to Term 3. It has been quite an unusual start to the term, with a    

lockdown during part of the first two weeks. We would like to thank all families 

and caregivers for the support they gave the children who were working from 

home. It was great to see all the work posted on Class Dojo. Children submitted 

work in lots of different subjects, including English, maths, science and even 

taking photos of beautiful art and technology work completed at home. Well 

done everyone for their hard work.  
 

Did you know that during the five-day lockdown, teachers at The Pines School 

posted over 1000 items on Class Dojo, and sent over 3000 messages to       

families and caregivers to support home learning? It was certainly a great effort 

from everyone in our Pines School community.  
 

As we return to school after the lockdown, we ask for your continued support to 

keep our community safe. We ask that you drop off and pick up children at the 

gates to minimise the number of adults coming into the school. If you do need to 

come in, we ask that you scan in using the QR codes and always wear a mask. 

Please do not enter classrooms unless you have an appointment to speak with 

a teacher. 
 

As things get back to normal at school, we continue to develop and improve the 

teaching and learning that occurs at The Pines School. Staff at the school are 

currently working on improving the way we teach English. This includes the 

teaching of skills that improve both reading and writing. We are also focussed 

on improving the way we teach maths, with a focus on maths problem solving. 

Students are learning about strategies to help them solve more complex     

problems in maths. It has been great seeing many students developing their 

confidence as they learn new strategies to have a go at more challenging maths 

work. We are also continuing to develop our school music program. This       

includes the way music is taught in all our classrooms. In addition to this, we 

continue to offer many students in Year 4-7 the chance to learn a musical      

instrument, with over 80 students now included in this program.  
 

This term we have several exciting events on the calendar, including               

an instrumental music concert, The Year 6/7 camp, SAPSASA and District   

Athletics sports events, a school disco and the Festival of Music Choir concert. 

We hope to be able to go ahead with these events and some may need to be 

moved to later in the term. Please check Class Dojo for updates about school 

events.  
 

We wish everyone in our Pines School community a happy and safe Term 3.  



Dear Families 

Well done on handling the recent lockdown so well. There is nothing easy about completely   

changing our routines and ways of doing things at short notice and many parents have made 

the point that it is not easy to be working from home, running a household and schooling       

children, all at the same time. 

There was an interesting article (The Advertiser Saturday, 24/7/21) written by Dr Tom Nehmy 

(Wellbeing author and founder of Healthy Minds Education and Training Program), where he      

discussed the challenges parents face whilst in lockdown. 

Dr Tom suggests that parenting is already a challenging job, without the added stress of a        

lockdown and that emotions can become intense during these tricky times. He also believes that 

parents/caregivers, as the head of the household can set the emotional tone for the rest of the   

family. Do you feel like your children are all of a sudden acting up, misbehaving or up and down 

with their emotions? According to Dr Tom, he says that emotions are contagious and can rub off 

on others. An example of this would be when we see someone who is upset or crying; this can 

often evoke an emotional response from us. In other words, it can make us sad or emotional 

too. Another example is when we are around a person who is really happy, funny or excited 

about something. This can often brighten our mood and make us feel cheerful as well.  

The point is, (according to Dr Tom Nehmy) we, as adults, parents and caregivers, can influence 

the emotions of our children, as they pick up on them, and this can either make the household a 

happy or not so happy place to be. The important thing for us to remember here is to be aware 

of our emotions and how we portray them to our children. It doesn’t mean we have to be happy 

all the time, it just means we need to consider how we are feeling and what messages we are 

conveying to our children.  

Dr Tom says that children need to experience challenges to grow and become resilient, so there 

are many positives that can come out of the lockdown experience if we think about it, as       

children learn to navigate change and observe our emotional responses and ability to adjust to 

change,  particularly when things vary greatly from the familiar routines we are used to. It also 

means we need to be kind to ourselves and look after our own wellbeing so we are in a good 

position to look after the wellbeing of our children  
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Market Day 2021 



Market Day 2021 (Con’t) 





 





Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 

To cancel lunch orders that have already been ordered and paid for: 

1. Open Qkr App and tap activity. 

2. Scroll down to order history and sign in with your password. 

3. Tap the red circle on the right side of the order to be cancelled. 
You can select the entire order or individual items and then press 
OK. 

4. You can cancel any order made by 9am. 

If you need to cancel after this time please contact the canteen. 


